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A Message From MAC President Dr. Muhammad Babar

Dear Friends and Supporters,

An important event in all our lives is fast approaching. The 2020
Census gives each of us a chance to stand up and be counted for the
benefit of our state, city and communities. Beginning March 12, you will
receive information in the mail detailing where you can go online to
complete the brief 10-question survey which makes up the 2020
Census. To learn more, please visit our first news item: an in-depth
interview with Louisville's Census Coordinator Catalina Cordova. She
provides important information that everyone to know.

Thank you to all who have supported us as we begin several exciting
new endeavors such as partnerships with the Muslim Jewish Advisory
Council and the Louisville Urban League. MAC is proud to serve with

so many Louisville residents interested in positive change. Please read our articles below
to learn more!

Peace and Blessings,
Muhammad Babar MD, MBA, MSc

MAC Interviews Catalina Cordova,
Louisville's Census Coordinator

The 2020 United States Census begins
March 12th. This once per decade event is
an essential part of a functioning
democracy. Every person counted assists
state and federal government in allocating
funds and proper representation in
Congress. To help explain the Census
process, as well as the behind the scenes
work being done to ensure turnout is high,
MAC recently interviewed Catalina Cordova,
Louisville’s Census Coordinator. Please
enjoy the interview as we prepare to begin
this extremely important journey.

Q: Ms. Cordova, thank you for speaking with MAC. You’ve been a radio station
manager for 101.9 FM (WLRS/El Poder) for 10 years. How did you become involved
in activism and outreach?

A: Well, Mexico was hit with a serious earthquake in 2017. Our radio station was
preparing a radiothon to benefit the victims when Hurricane Maria appeared and hit Puerto
Rico. We decided to go one whole day doing a radiothon. People could call in and decide
where their donations would go. We also partnered with a local news station. It was
successful! We had a really good response and ended up raising more than $26,000.



Q: You applied for and were awarded the position of Census Coordinator in April
2019. What has preparation looked like, both for yourself and for the Louisville
Metro Government?

A: When I first came on board, the primary work we were doing was identifying events and
communities in the area where we needed to start talking about the census. This was the
informational phase and revolved around creating awareness. We encouraged connection
to community stakeholders and established subcommittees to specifically target hard to
reach populations.

For example, we formed the children and youth subcommittee because we have an
undercount for children under the age of 10. That subcommittee features faculty and staff
from Jefferson County Public Schools, Kentucky Youth Advocates and United Way.

Another important subcommittee was formed for immigrants, because Louisville has a
vibrant and diverse immigrant population from Mexico, Vietnam, Somalia and more. So we
have people all over the region trying to create awareness for our immigrant community
here in Louisville.

Q: How are you preparing for the census as the opening day draws near?

A: Outreach into communities has been very important. We’re telling people what the
Census is and where they can take it beginning March 12th (https://www.census.gov/).
Through our subcommittees, we’re working hard to get information out via community
events and social media. In just a few weeks time, residents will receive an invitation in
the mail informing them they can go online and take the census.

Q: How is the city preparing to assist those who have limited access to the
internet?

A: Louisville Metro has 300 computers that they are offering to nonprofits or any
organization with space to create a computer lab. Louisville will provide those communities
with computers. Also, residents can fill out an application for appointments with computers
throughout the city. In addition, we’ve partnered with public libraries, JCPS, and various
community centers throughout the Metro which will provide community access to online
capabilities.

Q: What else should readers know about the 2020 Census?

A: This time around, the Census is just 10 questions per person. If you have a household
with multiple people, you will fill out one survey and include each resident in that survey.
We want people to complete the Census as soon as they receive the first notification. For
those who are uncomfortable filling out data online, there will be opportunities to call in
and fill out the sentence over the phone as well.

Our office is also concerned that there may be scams that try to confuse or trick people
during the window in which we take the Census. Here are some basic things to know. No
one will ever call you to complete the census. You’ll never receive an email to take the
Census. Information will only come via regular mail. Remember that the Census Bureau
will not be asking for your Social Security Number, for money, for a credit card number or
your mother’s maiden name. Those are red flags right away. If someone calls you saying
they are from the Census Bureau, hang up.

Q: How can the average Louisville resident assist your office?

A: We are still asking people to volunteer and inform our office of event’s happening
throughout the city in which we can share information on the Census. We’d love to provide
resources to any who has an audience. (Editor’s note: Visit
https://www.census.gov/partners/toolkits.html for more information.)

There are still many jobs available at the Census Bureau. If you’re looking for a summer
job, consider us. Here in Jefferson County, full time jobs are paying between $19.50 and
$23.50 per hour. Jeffersonville, Indiana, is a processing center. They have part time jobs



paying more than $14 per hour.

Q: Are there misconceptions about the Census that you would like to address?

A: Some people have received surveys from the Census Bureau, and they believe they’ve
already completed the Census. Please remember that the Centennial Census only
happens every 10 years, and it is always at the same time. You may have filled out a
survey for the Census but, if you completed anything before March 12th, it was not the
2020 Census. It is essential you fill out the Census because it decides how much funding
comes to our state, cities and counties. We have representation at stake, as well as $675
billion dollars in funding.

Q: Is there anything else readers should know?

A: The first week of March, Louisville is having a Census week. Many community partners
will be hosting events. If you’d like to have an event where you discuss the Census,
contact me via my email: Catalina.Cordova@louisvilleky.gov.

Thank you to Ms. Cordova once more for taking the time to tell us about this important
undertaking. We wish her and her department complete success. Please be sure to fill our
the Census beginning March 12th.

The Muslim Jewish Advisory
Council Meets for First Time

The first meeting of the newly formed
Muslim Jewish Advisory Council took place
Tuesday, January 28. Several Muslim
Americans for Compassion board members
were in attendance: Dr. Muhammad Babar,
Ozair Shariff and Dr. Waqar Saleem.

Learn About MJAC's Mission

MAC Calls for Support of New
Health Facility

Dr. Muhammad Babar participated in an
interfaith prayer during the annual
luncheon of Louisville Urban League on
Dec 6, 2019, and also made a donation of
$5,000 for the Norton Sports Health

mailto:Catalina.Cordova@louisvilleky.gov
https://macus.org/muslim-jewish-advisory-council-meets-for-first-time/


Athletics & Learning Complex. 

Read More About the Positive Health
Outcomes the Complex Expects.

What It Means to Be an American

Dr. Babar spoke on January 28, 2020 at
the Louisville Boat Club Literary Society
about the spirit of “What It Means To Be An
American.”

He shared his journey from home to home,
from his land of birth Pakistan to his
adopted homeland of America. He
mentioned that Islam and Muslims are not
aliens to America. Mustafa Azemmouri
(Estevanico), who is often referred as the
first great black man in America, was
probably the first Muslim to land on the
shores of America in 1528.

Read More of His Presentation

MAC Joins Physicians Day at the
Capitol in Frankfort

So many physicians traveled to make their
voices heard on health care. Dr.
Muhammad Babar and Dr. Waqar Saleem
were among those who chose to go and
speak directly to legislators about health
care policy.

Stay Connected to MAC

We would love to keep you informed on all
of our wonderful projects and initiatives.

READ MORE.

https://macus.org/mac-calls-for-support-of-new-health-facility/
https://macus.org/what-it-means-to-be-an-american/
http://macus.org/stay-connected-to-mac/
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